larkin architect limited

December 14, 2010

Shertine Construction

25 Sandford Fleming Drive Collingwood, ON L9Y 5A6

Attention: Jim Lewis, Project Manager

Dear Mr. Lewis,

RE: **Interior Alterations to St. Mary's Church**

65 Amelia Street, Barrie, ON

It gives me great pleasure to provide this letter of commendation to Shertine Construction and in particular the construction team that were instrumental in successfully completing the interior alterations to St. Mary's Church worship space in Barrie.

We found your genuine sensitivity and attentiveness to the needs of the client who continued to occupy the space for masses throughout the course of the complex renovations to be exemplary. Dealing respectfully with parishioners seeking out a prayerful environment, unexpected funerals, and the day to day challenges associated with a fully functioning parish required high level coordination and cooperation of the trades involved. In this regard, we found your jobsite superintendent and his team of skilled sub-trades exceeded our expectations.

In every respect, from managing the work site to dealing pro-actively with the inevitable unanticipated changes that arise in any renovation project, we found Shertine staff to be more than fair and professional in the execution of their duties. This resulted in a project that was completed as scheduled and within the original tendered amount.

Larkin Architect Limited has completed dozens of similar projects for the Archdiocese of Toronto and we can assure you that we are extremely impressed with your performance. Consequently we wish to advise that your firm has been added to our permanent list of prequalified bidders for Archdiocese of Toronto projects and look forward to the opportunity of working together again in the very near future.

Sincerely,

skerlo divota

Roberto Chiotti, BES, BARCH, MTS, OAA, MRAIC, LEEDTM AP

Principal